
 

 

Active Shooter Recovery Work Group 

MINUTES 

2:00 PM January 27, 2017 

225 Spring St., Wethersfield, CT 

 

The Active Shooter Recovery Work Group met on January 27, 2017 in a conference room on the 

4th Floor of 225 Spring St., Wethersfield.   

 

Members in attendance: Richard Loffredo, Jeffrey Getz, Melanie Kerr, Robert Kilpatrick, Denise 

Poncini, Gary Roberge, Robin C. Smith, Rhonda Hebert, Brandon Pelegano, Cortez White, 

Patrick O’Brien and Linda Cimino. 

 

Also in attendance: Zachary Mandell.  

 

1. Melanie Kerr opened the meeting at 2:00 PM and asked everyone to introduce 

themselves. 

 

2. The Committee discussed the Judicial Branch’s post incident response plan with regard 

to reunification centers and victim assistance. 

 

3. ERP and COOP will be looked at when resuming operations and/or relocating 

operations. 

 

4. Memorial establishment, donation management, scams and fraud awareness in addition 

to civil and criminal trials will be discussed at the next meeting. 

 

5. The meeting adjourned at 3:50 PM.  The next meeting will be March 3, 2017, 2:00 PM. 


